

Newsletter No. 108

July 2012

Join us for our next event:

Sunday, July 22nd MOWING DAY and Meeting

Hosted by Gordon Ramspott 603-763-5765 Dana Ramspott 603-763-9481

> Mowing starts at 9:00am. Lunch will be at 12:00pm Club Meeting at 1:00pm

Dana will be providing:

Burgers Hot Dogs Plates Napkins

Cups

Participants are asked to bring a chair and one of the following to share:

A Salad Drink
Chips A Dessert

Directions to 223 North Road, Sunapee, NH:

- From Route 89 take exit 12, drive West approximately 6 miles to downtown Sunapee. Look for the Safety Services Building on right hand side of road with Smoky the Bear sign. Approximately 800 feet past the sign take a right onto Lower Main Street, drive about a quarter mile then take right onto North Road, drive 1 mile, the farm will be on your left. Look for the signs that say "Mowing Day".
- From Route 91 take exit 8, drive East on 103 through Claremont and Newport bearing left at traffic island onto RT.11. In center of Sunapee at blinking light take left onto Lower Main Street, drive approx. quarter mile then take right onto North Road, drive 1 mile, farm will be on your left. Look for the signs that say "Mowing Day".

Northeast Two-Cylinder Club

Plow Day Meeting Minutes
Duffy & Leila McDanolds Farm in North
Haverhill, NH
April 29, 2012

Present: Gordon Ramspott, Dana Ramspott, Marshall Hubbard, Ira Allen, Keith Allen, Jack Schonberg, Kris Vaughn, Lucas Vaughn, Warren Bailey, Steven Wheeler, Ralph Reed, Richard Ferguson, Richard "Duffy" McDanolds, Jeryl Frankenfield, Chuck Polner, Roger Cloutier, Jim Berlanger, Leila McDanolds, Shawn Gray, Johnny Thiels, Kathy Bailey, Morton R. Bailey, Elizabeth Bailey-Gray, Morton Bailey, Chris Gray, Illegible, Terri McDanolds, Cory McDanolds, Wayne McDanolds, Sara McDanolds, Margaret Clark, Steve Hardy, Linda Russell.

The Plow Day activities began at approximately 8:30 a.m. and continued until the Pot-Luck luncheon and Social began about noon and ran until 1:00 p.m.

Opening the Meeting: President Mort Bailey called the Meeting to order at 1:01 p.m.

Secretary's Report: A motion to approve the Report as printed in the Newsletter was made by Gordon Ramspott, seconded. The Motion passed.

Treasurer's Report: as of April 29, 2012 was made by Leila McDanolds:

Expo V:	\$6,494.97
Scholarship	3,343.00
Wagon	449.28
-	10,287.25
General Account	10,287.04
Combined Total	\$20,574.29

James Belanger, moved the Report to be accepted as presented, seconded, the Motion passed.

Old Business:

Marshall Hubbard announced the Plow Day at Picnic Rock Farms in Merideth, NH being held the following Saturday. A discussion of the high costs of fuel and transportation of equipment ensued.

Expo – Tom Miller was not present at this meeting so Jerry Frankenfield, a member of the planning committee, spoke of the upcoming planning meeting May 20th to be held at the Hanover Fire Station.

The Secretary, Jack Schonberg, offered the comment that he had received an advertisement for sale of a piece of equipment from Marvin Ball. Unfortunately, since the email contained no instructions or reference to the Newsletter, it was thought to be just one more piece of spam among many and thus was not published. The takeaway message, if you want something placed in the newsletter, please provide some clue in the email subject line or text as to your intent. Jack read the advertisement for a plow to the group as promised.

Dana Ramspott referenced an upcoming Tractor & Farm Show on June 24th in Mt Sunapee – Tom Nickle.

Another Plow Day the following Saturday was announced for the Flynt Farm in Milan, NH – Chuck Palmer & Roger Cloutier.

Ralph Reed wants a steel wheel tractor, no engine, for use as a sign as requested by the architect for the new school in Unity, NH. Club members agreed to inform him if a suitable one was found.

The Business Meeting ended at 1:15 p.m.

Following the meeting, many members returned to plowing the fields.

Respectfully Submitted, Jackson R. Schonberg, Secretary

Upcoming Events

July 25-29 North Haverhill Fair , North Haverhill, NH.

August 24 - 26 **Expo V** New Boston, NH.

Sunday, September 23 **Fall Ride & Meeting** at Lucas and Kris Vaughan's,
Newbury, VT.

Sunday, December 2

Christmas Party & Meeting at Mark and Nancy Wilder's in Plainfield, NH.

Pictures from Plow Day 2012 & 2010 Mow Day by Jackson Schonberg



EXPO

The Expo dates are August 24th, 25th, and 26th, 2012. It will run all day Friday through 2:00 pm on Sunday. The feature tractor will be the model M and all its variations.

Expo Committee Members Are:

Co-Chairman - Tom Miller

Co-Chairman - Jerry Frankenfield, Sr.

Tractor Games - Hale and Diane Matton

Camping - Dana Ramspott

Pedal Tractor Pull - Stan and Travis Clark

Tractor Pulls - Duffy McDanolds

Bookkeeping - Leila McDanolds

Silent Auction & Photos - Barney Sherwin

Penny Sale & Photos- John + Jane Severance

Registration – Diane Mattoon

Registration & Event Sales – Nancy Wilder

Tractor Pulls - Mark Wilder

Tractor Parade - Ralph Reed

Club Sales – Margaret Clark

Seminars - Marshall Hubbard

Tractor Pulls - Morty Bailey

History Tours - Gary Phelps

Miscellaneous - Peggy Dotter

Anyone else interested in joining the committee is welcome!





Officers

President Morty Bailey
Vice President Dan Madden
Treasurer Leila McDanolds
Secretary Jackson Schonberg
Director Lucas Vaughan (thru Dec 2013)
Director Jeryl Frankenfield, Sr. (thru Dec 2012)
Director Paul Beaulieu (thru Dec 2014)

Website

www.twocylinderclub.org

E-mail newsletter content to:

jschonberg@vermontel.net

Please check the expiration date on the mailing label to see if it is time to renew your membership.

Club Dues

\$20.00 per year

Payable to:

Northeast Two-Cylinder Club

Mail to:

Northeast Two-Cylinder Club c/o Leila McDanolds, Treasurer P.O. Box 275 North Haverhill, NH 03774



Northeast Two-Cylinder Club C/O Jack Schonberg 55 County Road Windsor, VT 05089-9801

Remember the Expo V August 24 - 26

New Boston, NH



2010 Expo IV Photos by J Schonberg

